February 7th, 2010
Hi
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I have just finished, for the second time, checking the Indonesian Grade 6 proofs. However, as most of the errors from the first round of proofreading were corrected, it was quicker this time.
The latest round of the IRB 7s was held in Wellington this weekend. The Cup was won by Fiji who beat Samoa in the final. NZ were beaten by Samoa in the semi-finals. 
Did I mention in a previous letter about the self-proclaimed Fung Shui 'master' who had conned billions out of the late Nina Wang, Asia’s richest woman? After her death, he turned up with a will stating that she was to leave her entire estate of about $100 billion to him and not to a charitable foundation as in her original will. Well, this past week, the high court rejected his claim, and stated that the will was a forgery. Two days later, he was arrested by the police for fraud. This case has been an ongoing ‘soap’ opera in HK. 


For the past several weeks when doing my rowing in the gym, I have been covering up the little monitor, as I did not want to know how badly I was doing. Well, the other day I did not cover it and my time was not too bad, being not much more than the average of times in previous years. However, I cannot compare it with my best times as a couple of years ago, the company that maintains the equipment in the gym, cleaned and tightened up the wheels of the rowing machines which made them a little stiffer thus reducing times. 
Yesterday I did quite a long run taking 3 h 40 min. I started at Tai Mei Tuk, but instead of going up to the Pat Sing Leng range (which we could seen across Tolo harbour from our CU flat) as I had been doing for the past few years, I took the longer route around the back of the range, which I last did five years ago. I know why I had stopped doing this route – it is a tough run with many steep uphill stretches. 

We are getting reports of heavy snowstorms on the US east coast, but they seem to be from DC and to the south. Have they affected MA? 
In the letter of this weekend, I commented on the disastrous fires in Victoria, Australia that claimed the lives of about 170 people. Saw on Australian TV news that this past week that the anniversary of the fires was remembered. 
That’s about it for this time. 
Cheers.
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